October 19, 2021

## **MEMORANDUM**

To: Town Plan and Zoning Commission

Rebecca Augur, Director of Planning and Land Use Services

From: Daniel A. Pennington P.E., Town Engineer / Manager of Physical Services/

Re: Section 4.11 Flood Zone Permit

1917 Main Street - Proposed Garage

The Engineering Division has reviewed the plans and related documentation for installation of a 2-car garage in the flood zone for property located at 1917 Main Street prepared by Aeschliman Land Surveying, PC last revised October 18, 2021 and offers the following comments:

 Computations provided by the applicant confirm that there will not be a loss of flood storage as a result of the proposed garage installation. As such, this project will not have an adverse effect on the flood carrying capacity of the Connecticut River.